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Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Scopay 
Please can I remind you to check funds on your Scopay accounts to ensure that there is enough money on there 
for your child to have some lunch at school. Whilst we will never let a child go hungry at lunchtime and can 
arrange an overdraft, if there isn’t enough money on pupils accounts it increases the time that other pupils spend 
in the queue for lunch.   
 
Year 11 Revision  
Some pupils have approached me regarding support with completing a revision timetable. I will meet with these 
pupils over the coming weeks to help and support them in creating a timetable that is suitable and manageable 
for them. Please get in touch with me if this is something that would be beneficial to your child. I have also 
attached a blank revision timetable to the Year 11 bulletin that you can download and print at home. We advise 
pupils to start their revision as soon as possible to get into a routine and then they can build up their timetable 
throughout Year 11.  
 
As Year 11 pupils are working so hard in their lessons, I thought it would be nice to run an inter-tutor competition 
throughout the month of December. I did this last year with the pupils, and they really enjoyed it and it did get 
very competitive at times! Each week in December I will put on a Christmas themed activity for the pupils to take 
part in during tutor time. There will be lots of prizes up for grabs and I will keep you posted with the results!  
 
I would just like to finish by saying well done to Year 11 once again for continuing to give their all to their studies. 
Each time I visit a Year 11 lesson I could not be prouder of how well they are working. It is lovely to see. I know 

it might feel overwhelming at times, but you've got this Year 11! Keep up the fantastic work! 🙂 
 
Have a great weekend.  
 
Miss West 
 
 
History Club 
History Club continued this week by looking at the influence of Black Britons on Britain since 1945, focusing on 
the impact of the Windrush Generation. Next week we are looking at how women have defied stereotypes and 
expectations throughout history. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all there.  
 
Mr Pople 
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Geography Horizon Programme 
This week the Horizon Programme explored the formation and 
structure of tropical storms! These vast, low-pressure weather 
systems, (also known has hurricanes, cyclones and typhoons), 
are large enough to be seen from space and can impact millions 
of people every year. Our students discussed what conditions 
are required for them to form and then set about making and 
annotating their own! Another great week guys, well done! 
 
Mrs Harris 
 

       
     
Apodochi Club  
 
Following on from recent Bingo and Just Dance afternoons, The Apodochi Club held a bake off on Monday 
night which was judged by Mrs Taylor, one of our Assistant Head Teachers.  Everyone had great fun baking 

their cakes, not to mention making a lot of noise and mess. We cant wait for the next event.  
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Timetable  
Next week is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.   
 
 
Toynbee Extra-Curricular Music 
 
Monday   Lunchtime   Year 7 & 8 Boomwhacker Club (Music 1).  
An easy and fun music club using plastic tubes that you hit on chairs! All welcome.  
 
Monday    3pm-4pm    GCSE Music Drop In (Music 1). 
For GCSE music students to come and use the macs for composition work, or to have extra support with theory.  
 
Tuesday    8am–8:30am    Ukulele Group (Music 1). 
For all year groups, no experience necessary. School ukuleles available to use.  
 
Tuesday    3pm–4pm    Toynbee Band (Music 1). 
For all year groups. Woodwind, brass, string, percussion players of any standard. We play a mix of genres 
including classical, pop, jazz and film music.  
 
Tuesday    3pm-4pm    Rock Band (Music 2). 
For all year groups. Drum, guitar, bass guitar, keyboard/piano players and singers of any standard.  
 
Tuesday    4pm-5pm    Music Theory (Music 1). 
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For any pupils wanting to learn about music and take the Grade 5 Theory exam. Useful for GCSE music students. 
A fee is payable, and spaces are limited. See Miss Parrott or Ms Osborn for more information.  
 
Thursday    8:15-9am    Show Chorus (Music 2). 
A choir for all year groups and abilities singing a variety of genres. No audition, just come along if you like singing!  
 
Thursday    3pm-4pm    Show Case (Music 2). 
A choir for all year groups singing a variety of genres. You will need to be part of show chorus and audition for 
this group.  
 
Friday    Lunchtime    Year 7 & 8 Keyboard Club (Music 2). 
For any year 7 and 8 pupils who want to come and use the mac computers out of class time to learn songs of 
their choice on the keyboard.  
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